Production Research Advisory Board (PRAB)

Meeting Minutes of August 2, 2013
SVREC, Frankenmuth, Michigan
The Production Research Advisory Board meeting commenced at 8:30 a.m.
Those in attendance were:

Michigan Bean Commission:



John Krick




Commissioner


Greg Ackerman 




Commissioner


Greg Varner




PRAB Research Director
Joe Cramer




Executive Director
Michigan Bean Shippers Association:



Dan Hensler                                                          
ADM-PRAB Chairman


Keith Martus




Star Of The West Milling 


John Cnudde




CPS



Dan Armbruster




Coop Elevator

Guests: 
Dr. Jim Kelly  




Michigan State University
Dr. Karen Cichy




Michigan State University
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Hensler at 8:30 a.m. followed by an introduction of members and guests.  Hensler welcomed and thanked the members of PRAB that are new to the Board.
Research Director Greg Varner outlined the function of the PRAB including focus, projects, annual grower meeting, and funding. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  There were no additions or deletions to the agenda.

MINUTES:  Meeting Minutes from March 27, 2013 we presented for review.  Chair Hensler touched on the highlights that were recorded.  Minutes will be placed on file.        
FINANCIALS:  YTD Monthly Financial Report was presented for review.  Ackerman made a motion to accept the financials as presented with support from Krick.  Motion passed.
FY 2013-14 BUDGET - Director Varner presented a budget for FY 2013-14.  Revenue and expenses were discussed line by line.  This budget estimates revenue at $130,818.00 and expenses at $141,110.00.  Following a brief discussion focused on deficit spending and fund balance, a motion was made by Ackerman, supported by Martus to accept the budget as presented.  Motion passed.        
RESEARCH DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

· Varner commented on the Outstate Research programs, partners and revenue.  He also added that occasionally the expense occurs in one FY with the revenue coming in during the next FY. 

· Color Retention Study – This study is being funded by the USDA’s Specialty Crop Block Grant.  Varner submitted the Interim Color Retention Report to MDARD yesterday.  Canners continue to look for solutions to this issue.  

· Annual Can Opening is scheduled for January again.  Varner will work with MABA to schedule the annual Can Opening, a PRAB Meeting and the MBS Winter for the Tuesday of the MABA Winter Conference.
· Varner presented the schedule of Variety Trial Plot Tours for 2013.

RESEARCH DIRECTOR’S FOCUS FOR 2013-14:  A small committee conducted an annual review of Director Varner.  Three areas of focus for 2013-14 were identified including:

1. Communications work with the executive director utilizing technology to post time sensitive information and alerts. 
2. Bio-Tech – educate the MBC and PRAB on the process.  

3. “Project North” – continue to educate growers in somewhat non-traditional production areas about the benefit of including dry beans in their rotations.    
The meeting adjourned at 11:00 a.m.
